Biography – B (Patchogue, NY)

Baglio, Ben

• Bessen, Jeffrey. "Local Author Offers New Perspective: Pat-Med Administrator Publishes First Book." *Long Island Advance*, August 7, 2003: p. 10.

Bailey Family

- "100 Years Ago." Long Island Advance, August 6, 2009: p. 18.
- "100 Years Ago." Long Island Advance, November 12, 2009: p. 14.
- "Generations of Service." *LILCO Bulletin*, [n.d.]: p. 3.

Bailey, Bob [J. Robert Bailey, Jr.]

- Bailey, Bob. Bailey [genealogy]. [Patchogue, NY:] The Author, 1975. 1 p.
- Bailey, Bob. "How It All Began" [ms.]. [Patchogue, NY:] The Author, [n.d.]. 7 p.
- Bailey, Bob. "Conquering Long Island's Last Great Frontier" [ms.]. [Patchogue, NY:] The Author, [n.d.]
- Bailey, Bob. "Unsung Hero." [Patchogue, NY:] The Author, [n.d.]
- "Following a Bailey Tradition." *LILCO Bulletin*, 1(6) September 20, 1979: [n.p.]

Bailey, Edwin F., Sr. [I], 1836-1908

- "East Main Street During E. Bailey Funeral: Funeral Procession for Patchogue's First Fire Chief, Edwin Bailey, in October 1871 [i.e., 1908]." [photo of cortege]. [n.d.]
- "Edwin Bailey." In History of Suffolk County, New York, with Illustrations, Portraits, and Sketches of Prominent Families and Individuals. New York: W.W. Munsell & Co., 1882: pp. 100-101.
- "Hon. Edwin Bailey." *In Portrait and Biographical Register of Suffolk County*. New York: Chapman Publishing Co., 1896: pp. 299-300.
- "Hon. Edwin Bailey, One of Patchogue's Most Prominent and Progressive Citizens," *The Argus*, [n.d.]: [n.p.]
- "Hon. Edwin Bailey Dead. After Five Days' Illness of Pneumonia, Patchogue's Foremost Citizen Passes Away. *Argus*, 14(2) January 7, 1908: p. 1.
- "One Man Who Helped Patchogue Grow: Edwin F. Bailey." *Patchogue Advance*, June 6, 1976: p. 27C.
- "Shown is Edwin Bailey, Sr. and His Ford Automobile in Front of the Bailey Home on Baker Street, Patchogue, in 1906." *Long Island Advance*, April 27, 1995: [n.p.]

Bailey, Edwin, Jr. [II]

• "Bailey and Friend Killed Under Auto: Workman Finds Bodies of Ex-State Senator and Brooks Beneath Upset Motor: Ran Over Embankment: Brother of Dead Man Thinks He Lost His Way in a Heavy Mist on Long Island." *New York Times*, July 19, 1914: 18.

- "Edwin Bailey, Jr." *Portrait and Biographical Record of Suffolk County, (Long Island), New York.* New York: Chapman, 1896: 594, 597.
- "Patchogue Democrats to be on County Ticket." *Patchogue Advance*, June 6, 1902: p. [2?].
- "Politics in Suffolk: State Committeeman Bailey Gathers the Candidates to Patchogue." *The Long Islander*, October 27, 1911: p. 5.
- "Residence of Supervisor Edwin Bailey, Jr." [photo]
- "Suffolk County Man for Senator." New York Times, October 5, 1902: p. 12.

Bailey, Joseph, 1856-1920

- "Joseph Bailey." *In Historical Register: A Record of People, Places, and Events in American History, Illustrated.* New York: Edwin C. Hill, 1921: pp. 37-39.
- "Joseph Bailey." *In Portrait and Biographical Record of Suffolk County, (Long Island), New York.* New York: Chapman Publishing Co., 1896: 401-402.
- "Joseph Bailey Dies in Washington: Prominent Patchoguer, Who was Ill, Passes Away After a Fall: Was Head of Big Lumber Business, President of Union savings Bank and of Board of Trade." *Patchogue Advance*, February 6, 1920: p. 1.

Bailey, Matthew T.

- Bailey, Matthew T. "A Celebration of The Engine Company No. 1's Community Service and a Tribute to One of Its Founding Members – Edwin Bailey." [source not indicated]
- "Bailey Receives Proclamation." Long Island Advance, October 11, 1996: p. 35.
- "Bailey Resigns as Trustee; 17 Years on Board." *Long Island Advance*, April 28, 1983: p. 2-A, 9-A.
- "Foley Honors Matthew Bailey for His Outstanding Advocacy." *Brian X. Foley:* 1996 Legislative Report. [n.p.].
- "Man of the Year: Matthew Bailey." *Long Island Advance*, January 9, 1997: 3, 11.
- Mott, Jennifer. "No More Doors for the Handicapped." *Long Island Advance*, August 29, 1996: p. 3.
- Record, Judith. "Patchogue Post Office Now Accessible Thanks to Advocate." *Able*, 6(6) November 1996: p. 4.

Bailey, William

- "Home of William and Pauline Bailey, Norton Avenue, Patchogue." [photo].
- "William Bailey: An Expert in the Sartorial Art His Original System of Cutting." *Argus*, July 1, 1898: [n.p.].

Baker Family

• Hart, Frederick C., Jr., Patricia M. Kirwin, and Edward H.L. Smith. "Baker Families of Patchogue: A Search for the Parents of William Baker." *New York Genealogical and Biographical Record*, 135(1) January 2004: pp. 9-18.

• Hart, Frederick C., Jr., Patricia M. Kirwin, and Edward H.L. Smith. "Baker Families of Patchogue: A Search for the Parents of William Baker." *New York Genealogical and Biographical Record*, 135(2) April 2004: pp. 127-136.

Baker, Charles W. [boat and carriage builder]

- "Captain Charles W. Baker" [obit.]. Patchogue Advance, March 17, 1905: p. 1.
- Hart, Frederick C., Jr., Patricia M. Kirwin, and Edward H.L. Smith. "Baker Families of Patchogue: A Search for the Parents of William Baker." *New York Genealogical and Biographical Record*, 135(1) January 2004: pp. 9-18.
- Hart, Frederick C., Jr., Patricia M. Kirwin, and Edward H.L. Smith. "Baker Families of Patchogue: A Search for the Parents of William Baker." *New York Genealogical and Biographical Record*, 135(2) April 2004: pp. 127-136.

Baker, Davis, 1814-1894

• "Capt. Davis Baker." *In Portrait and Biographical Register of Suffolk County*. New York: Chapman Publishing Co., 1896: pp. 731-733.

Baker, Roland

• "Roland Baker: Local Raconteur." Greater Patchogue Historical Society. [Newsletter,]5 (September 1997): p. 1.

Baldwin, Richard ("Dick") P.

- "Patchogue Resident Publishes Book." *Long Island Advance*, September 8, 1988: p. 14.
- *See also* his books listed in the PML Catalog:
 - o Diary of Nathaniel Barto, of Islip, Long Island (March 2, 1838-September 26, 1839. Islip, NY: Historical Society of Islip Hamlet, 2005.
 - o *The Pullis Family of Long Island, New York.* Patchogue, NY: The Author, 1988.
 - o *Residents, Town of Islip: 1720-1865.* Oakdale, NY: W.K. Vanderbilt Historical Society, 1989.
 - o *The Verity Family of Long Island, New York.* Oakdale, NY: W.K. Vanderbilt Historical Society, 1976.

Bamberger, Michael, 1960-

• Breuer, Howard. "The Green Road to Patchogue: Local Author Writes on Life as a Caddy on the Pro Gold Tour." *Long Island Advance*, May 1, 1986: p. 26.

Barry, John ("Jack"), Jr., 1932-1996

• "John Barrie, Jr." [obit.] Long Island Advance, May 23, 1996: 24.

Basener, Eric, 1919-

- Curry, Brian. "Goodbye 'Mr. Eric." [obit.] (Point of View). *Long Island Advance*, November 28, 2002: p. 23.
- Flammer, Joe. "Eric Basener, Man of the Year." *Long Island Advance*, January 10, 1991: pp. 3, 27.

Bayles, Thomas R.

- Wallach, Allan. "RR Ticket Agent is Historian: Like Father, Like Son." *Patchogue Advance*, May 20, 1954: pp. 1, 7.
- *See also* his books, listed in the PML Catalog, many of which are brief and also available online:
 - o *Brookhaven Villages of 1874*. Brookhaven, NY: Brookhaven (N.Y.: Town). Bicentennial Commission, 1976.
 - o Burning of the Hay at Coram and Capture of Fort St. George at Mastic. [s.l.: s.n.], 1975.
 - o *Bygone Days in Middle Island, Coram, and Yaphank.* Middle Island, NY: The Author, 1947.
 - o Camp Upton in World War I. [s.l.: s.n.], 1974.
 - During the Revolution in Brookhaven Town. Brookhaven, NY: Brookhaven (N.Y.: Town). Bicentennial Commission, 1976.
 - o Early Mills, Roads and Industries in Brookhaven Town. Brookhaven, NY: Brookhaven (N.Y.: Town). Bicentennial Commission, 1976.
 - o Early Regulations in Brookhaven Town, 1655-1754. [Middle Island, NY]: The Author, 1977.
 - The Early Years in Brookhaven Town. Brookhaven, NY: Brookhaven (N.Y.: Town). Bicentennial Commission, 1975.
 - The Early Years in Middle Island, Coram, Yaphank and Ridge. Middle Island, NY: Longwood Public Library, 1989.
 - Historical Sketch of the Middletown Presbyterian Church, 1766-1945.
 Middle Island, NY: [s.n.,] 1946.
 - Historical Sketches of Brookhaven Town: Settled in 1655. Middle Island, NY: The Author, 1946.
 - o *The Ten Towns of Suffolk County, Long Island, N.Y.* Middle Island, NY: The Author, 1964.

Bedell, Henry, 1821-[18??]

• "Harry Bedell." [newspaper article; source not indicated, n.d.]

Benincasa, Michael J., 1901-1985

• "May They Rest in Peace: Mike Benincasa, Longtime Dealer in Sheet Metals." *Main Street Press*, October 24, 1985: p. 6.

Bennett, Winfield Scott

- "Dr. W.S. Bennett: A Prominent Patchogue Physician Who has Achieved Success." *Argus*, July 1, 1898: [n.p.]
- "Gets Honors at Oakdale." [unnamed newspaper], [March 22, 1940]: [n.p.] refers to his graduation as a 1st Lt., from La Salle Military Academy, though this may be Winfield Scott Bennett, Jr., of Patchogue

Bianchi, Icilio William, Sr., 1902-1990

• "Dr. Jacob S. Bush" (Obituaries). Long Island Advance, October 11, 1990: p. 20.

Block, Irving, 1915-1989

• Martin, Alex. "Dr. Irving Block, 74, E. Patchogue Surgeon." *Newsday*, October 29, 1989: p. 39.

Buddy-Fingar Families

• Boddy, Lawrence Robert. A Story of Farmers and Fisherman: A History of the Boddy-Fingar Families. [Eaton's Neck, NY: The Author, n.d.] genealogical charts (4 p.). "Descendants of James Thomson Boddy, pp. 11-22 [source not indicated]. Marriages and Births entries, from family Bible (2 p.). photographs (18 p.).

Bok, William

- Bok, William J. "Historic Memories: Men and Women of National Renown
 Who Once Lived in Patchogue and Its Environs. Recollections of Seba Smith and
 Elizabeth Oakes Smith, Irene Jerome, Josephine Pollard, Daniel Webster, Orlando
 Benne, and Mary Louise Booth Literature, Statecraft and Art Represented"
 (First Paper). Patchogue Advance, July 13, 1900: pp. 1-2.
- Bok, William J. "Historic Memories: Men and Women of National Renown Who Once Lived in Patchogue and Its Environs. Recollections of Seba Smith and Elizabeth Oakes Smith, Irene Jerome, Josephine Pollard, Daniel Webster, Orlando Benne, and Mary Louise Booth – Literature, Statecraft and Art Represented" (Second Paper). Patchogue Advance, July 20, 1900: pp. 1-2.
- Bok, William J. "Historic Memories: Men and Women of National Renown Who Once Lived in Patchogue and Its Environs. Recollections of Seba Smith and Elizabeth Oakes Smith, Irene Jerome, Josephine Pollard, Daniel Webster, Orlando Benne, and Mary Louise Booth, and Signer of the Declaration of Independence, General William Floyd Literature, Statecraft and Art Represented" (Third Paper). Patchogue Advance, July 27, 1900: pp. 1-2.
- Bok, William J. "Historic Memories: Men and Women of National Renown Who Once Lived in Patchogue and Its Environs. Recollections of Seba Smith and Elizabeth Oakes Smith, Irene Jerome, Josephine Pollard, Daniel Webster, Orlando Benne, and Mary Louise Booth, and Signer of the Declaration of Independence, General William Floyd Literature, Statecraft and Art Represented" (Fourth Paper). *Patchogue Advance*, August 3, 1900: pp. 1-2.
- Bok, William J. "Historic Memories: Men and Women of National Renown Who Once Lived in Patchogue and Its Environs. Recollections of Seba Smith and Elizabeth Oakes Smith, Irene Jerome, Josephine Pollard, Daniel Webster, Orlando Benne, and Mary Louise Booth, and Signer of the Declaration of Independence, General William Floyd Literature, Statecraft and Art Represented" (Fifth Paper). *Patchogue Advance*, August 10, 1900: pp. 1-2.
- Bok, William J. "Historic Memories: Men and Women of National Renown Who Once Lived in Patchogue and Its Environs. Recollections of Seba Smith and Elizabeth Oakes Smith, Irene Jerome, Josephine Pollard, Daniel Webster, Orlando Benne, and Mary Louise Booth, and Signer of the Declaration of Independence,

- General William Floyd Literature, Statecraft and Art Represented" (Sixth Paper). *Patchogue Advance*, August 17, 1900: pp. 1-2.
- Bok, William J. "Historic Memories: Men and Women of National Renown Who Once Lived in Patchogue and Its Environs. Recollections of Seba Smith and Elizabeth Oakes Smith, Irene Jerome, Josephine Pollard, Daniel Webster, Orlando Benne, and Mary Louise Booth, and Signer of the Declaration of Independence, General William Floyd Literature, Statecraft and Art Represented" (Seventh Paper). Patchogue Advance, August 24, 1900: pp. 1-2.

Bove, Charles F., 1891-1973

• "Dr. Charles Bove Dies: Noted Patchogue Surgeon." *Long Island Advance*, April 5, 1973: [n.p.]

Bohrer, Sister Elaine, 1938-2007 [founder of the Lighthouse Mission

• Nolan, Mark. "A Beacon of Light: Lighthouse Mission Founder Sister Elaine Dead at 69.

Boyle, Rev. Edward J., 1924-1990

• "Reverend Edward J. Boyle, 66: Former Pastor of St. Francis de Sales R.C. Church" (Obituaries). *Long Island Advance*, July 5, 1990: p. 10.

Boynton, E. Moody

• "E. Moody Boynton, Boston Inventor, Dies in 87th Year: Well Known Character Labored for Years n Bicycle Railway." [source not indicated]

Brandt, Reginald Louis, 1905- [seafood supplier]

• "On Main St., with F.J.M." Argus, March 8, 1938: [n.p.].

Bransford Family [and a love triangle?]

• "Mr. Bransford's Shot. Strong Denial that He had Any Cause for Jealousy." *New York Times*, December 16, 1886: p. 8.

Bransford, Emerson

• "Hometown Hero" [caprioned photo]. *Long Island Advance*, August 23, 1984: p. 2A.

Bransford, Sarah ("Sally") Overton

- O'Neill, Kevin. "Patchogue's Mill Part of Historical Project: Study Chronicles History of Working People and Unions." *The Record*, June 21, 1990: p. 7.
- [Various papers donated by Sally Bransford to the Library]

Brennan, Thomas P., 1860-[19??]

• Armbruster, Eugene. "Thomas P. Brennan." *In History of Long Island*. Brooklyn Daily Eagle, 1914: p. 54.

Brown, Ernest Edward, ca. 1890-1936 [photographer]

• [Postcard, showing his now defunctstudio, contact information on reverse]

Brownie, James R., 1923-1989

- "Former Housemover James R. Brownie Dies" (Obituaries). *Long Island Advance*, January 12, 1989: p. 10.
- "James R. Brownie" (Obituaries). *Patchogue-Medford Record*, January 12, 1989: [n.p.].

Bryan, Elizabeth ("Betty") O., 1913-1999

• [letters from Elizabeth O. Bryan and Lon Dickerson]

Burd, Clara Miller, 1873-1933 [internationally trained artist, stained glass window designer]

- "Burd, Clara M." *Contemporary Illustrators of Children's Books*, comp. by Bertha E. Mahony and Elinor Whitney. Boston: Women;s Educational and Industrial Union, 1930: p. 20.
- Dorr, Charles H. "The Art of Making a Stained Glass Window, with Notes on the Work of Clara M. Burd." *Architectural Record*, February 1914: p. 162-164, 166, 168.
- [Patchogue High School Graduation (10 graduates), with a "The Description of the Class" segment presented by Clara Burd]. *Patchogue Advance*, July 4, 1890: [n.p.]
- Kluytenaar, Raymond M. Biography: Clara Miller Burd [1 sheet]
- "Miss Clara M. Burd." [article, no source indicated]
- "Miss Clara Miller Burd" (Obituary). *Montclair Times*, November 14, 1933: [n.p.]

Bush, Jacob S., 1904-1990

• "Dr. Jacob S. Bush" [obit.]. Main Street Press, October 11, 1990: p. 14.

Bush, Nan

• "'Oscar' Nomination Smiles on P-MHS Grad Nan Bush." *Main Street Press*, April 5, 1989: pp. 1-2.